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24th September 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Welcome back to school.  I hope you all had a lovely summer and are enjoying the good weather 
we are having at the moment.  We extend a warm welcome to all our new families and we look 
forward to meeting you all throughout the year. 
 
Please find below reminders. 
 

Flu Vaccination E-Consent Forms 
Flu Vaccination E-Consent Forms were emailed to parents last week.  Please 
complete your details as soon as possible, even if you do not want your child to 
have the vaccination.  This will help the Immunisation nurses enormously; 
otherwise, they will have to chase you for your response.  We cannot pass on 
any details on your behalf.  If you need to contact the team, the phone number 
is 0151 495 5066. The vaccination will take place on Monday 15th November. 
 

Safeguarding Questionnaire 
We have also sent out this week a link to an online survey regarding safeguarding in school.  This 
is an anonymous survey, so please submit your answers online.  This will help us better support 
all our children in school. 
 

Application to Reception 2022 
An email was sent out to all parents last week with information on applying for Reception year, 
2022.  Please pass on the information to anyone who you believe may be interested in joining 
our school.  Applications must be made by 15th January 2022 
 

Application to Secondary School 2022 
An email was sent out last week to parents of children in Year 6 regarding application to 
Secondary School.  Applications must be made by 31st October 2021. 

 
Snack Money 

Snack money is 30p per day or £1.50 per week.  Please send the money in 
with your child, who will give this to their class teacher.  Each class teacher 
records the snack money on their own snack register.  Please do not send 
money into the office unless you are paying for the half term. The office 
cannot guarantee that they will be able to pass the message to your child’s 
class teacher before snack time. 
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Free School Meals 
Please check if your child is eligible to receive free school meals, using the following link - 
https://www3.halton.gov.uk/Pages/EducationandFamilies/Schools/FreeSchoolMeals.aspx 
 
If you have more than one child in the school, you must make an application for each child. 
 
School will then be notified if your application has been successful. 

 
Breakfast Club - Reminder 

We are not able to accommodate the quantity of children that previously attended Breakfast 
Club before the pandemic started, so the club is open to different year groups on different days, 
as follows: 
 
Monday Years 5 and 6 
Tuesday Years 3 and 4 
Wednesday Years 5 and 6 
Thursday  Years 3 and 4 
Friday  Year 1 and 2 
 
It will still be free to attend from 8.30am and cereal, toast and tea will be available. 
 

Pettypool Residential Trip Year 6 
From this month, residential trips within the UK for schools will be allowed.  Therefore, we have 
booked Pettypool in Sandiway for the Year 6 class.  The trip will be taking place in June.  Letters 
have been sent home this week with all the details. 
 

Miss Toohey 
Finally, we send our congratulations to Miss Toohey who safely 
delivered a baby girl on Thursday 26th August weighing 7lbs 11oz.  Mum 
and baby are doing fine.  
 
 
Thank you for all your ongoing support. 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Miss P Newman 
Headteacher 
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